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 As a child, my first 

babysitter was Mrs. Adams, a 

grandmotherly Irish woman who sang to 

me songs of a "wee cup of tea" and tales of 

mischievous leprechauns. At the tender age 

of three, I was convinced that I was a 

Jewish child with Irish ancestry.  

 This August, I had the honor of officiating at the wedding of CBS family 

member Richard Hassman  to his beloved Vinca Jarret  in Dingle, Ireland in 

the County of Kearney. Other CBS representatives present were Liz Miller  

and Josh Breslau, Morgan Phoenix , and Richard's children who became B'nai 

Mitzvah on our bima, Miriam  and Max Hassman .  Joining the traditional Irish 

musicians for Hava Nagila so that the bride and groom could be lifted up in 

chairs, is a memory I will always hold dear. 

 Prior to the wedding, I visited the Irish Jewish Museum in Dublin and 

discovered that the feeling of being Jewish with the luck of the Irish was no 

malarkey. Today there are two active congregations in Dublin; an Orthodox and 

Progressive. 

 At first glance, the Irish and Jewish peoples seem radically different. But 

scratch the surface and they begin to look like twins separated at birth. The 

stories of these two wandering tribes share many extraordinary parallels. Step 

into any Irish pub to experience the joyful collaborative music with fiddle, guitar, 

mandolin and fife and you can shift ever so slightly to feel the joy of the 

Chassidic niggun or Klezmer dance. 

 These two ancient peoples were destined to wander the world as 

outsiders, knowing suspicion and derision wherever they went. Through it all, 

both maintained tight and close bonds with their own kin, even in the farthest 

corners of the earth. Their music and folklore kept humor, hope, loyalty and joy 

close to heart. 

 Both have homelands that are small, sacred and contested, and ancient: 

Ireland and Israel both boast monuments far older than the pyramids of Egypt. 

Some even dare to speculate that the Irish may be connected to one of the òlost 

tribesó of Israel. Certainly, stone burial chambers called dolmens are found in 

both Ireland and Israel. These date from about 4,000 BCE, yet any such 

mysterious common origins are now lost in time. 

 Both peoples also suffered death and cruelty at the hands of oppressors. 

While many now live in the small, beautiful, and intense homelands of Ireland 

and Israel, the greater portion of both tribes remain scattered to the four 

corners of the earth. 

 Both tribes most particularly found a home in the United States. When 

these two peoples melded together in the great melting pot of America, they 

collaborated in some part of the most extraordinary human achievements of all 

time: the space race, the moon landings, and the defeat of communism and 

Nazism. This latter enterprise is attested to in cold white marble at the 

American cemetery in Normandy, where many Irish-Americans and Jewish-

A m e r i c a n s  l i e  s i d e  b y  s i d e . 

 

(continued on page 3) 

From the  

Rabbiõs Desk 



Congregation Beth Shalom 

is a member of the Union 

of Reform Judaism.  
 

General Service schedule:  

1st Friday: 6:00 p.m.  

Family Service  

2nd Friday: 7:30 p.m.  

Shabbat Service  

3rd Friday: 7:30 p.m.  

Shabbat With a Beatð CBS Band 

4th Friday: 7:30 p.m.  

Shabbat Service 

5th Friday: 7:30 p.m.  
 

Torah Study:  

Saturdays at 9:00 a.m. 
 

Office hours are Monday 

through Friday, 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 

p.m. 
 

CBS Gift Shop Hours:  
The Gift Shop is now on 

summer hours and will be open 

by appointment only.   If you 

need anything please contact 

Wendy Wilson (489-3767) or 

Carry Cohn (334-5341) and they 

will be happy to open the shop 

at your convenience. 
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Rabbi Nancy Wechsler  

 The end of August has been very busy for me. I was 

in LA for a few days with my Dad after he had some surgery, 

I then joined my Utah family at my sonõs house in the Bay 

Area, I ran back to Sacramento for our Board 

Retreat and the Federation Museum Event 

and then finished up the last day of August 

babysitting my grandson. It was a very busy 

time, but very fulfilling with family and love., 

just like September will be. We are all 

working very hard to make our 40th Food 

Faire our most successful ever, this takes a 

lot of hard work, some of it fulfilling, some of 

it filled with love and all of it filled with our 

Congregation Beth Shalom Family. If you have 

not signed up to volunteer yet, get in touch 

with Marcy Merrill or Shelley Spilberg 

and they will fill you up with lots of love.   

 Soon after the Faire is all sold out and 

cleaned up we all take a breath and gather for 

the High Holidays. There is lots of CBS love 

and great feelings of fulfillment after hearing 

our teens chant Torah, listening to our incredible choir and Rabbi Nancyõs 

inspiring words. One of my favorite parts of the High Holidays is reconnecting 

with so many people.  I get to feel and give, the love of so many hugs from people I 

donõt always see during the year.   

 Then we end September with Religious School beginning August 17.  This 

year we are piloting a Partnership with Mosaic Law for Education called Kehillah.  

On Sundays our children will be at Mosaic Law Congregation and on Wednesdays 

they will be at Congregation Beth Shalom. It is a wonderful opportunity for all our 

children to meet and learn with more Jewish kids in our Sacramento community. 

 This leaves our CBS building empty on Sundays, BUT, not really. Adults we 

are filling our Sunday mornings with Adult Ed options.  o far we have Mussar with 

Rabbi Nancy, Bõnai Mitzvah with Rabbi Nancy, Hebrew with Carry Cohn, Jewish 

Cooking with various cooks, Art with Dan Bernick, New Empty Nesters with 

Holly Ilfeld and Bob Bennett and much more.  If you are interested in teaching or a 

particular subject, please let Marlo Dewing know.   

 I look forward to seeing you all this September for all of our planned 

activities, holidays and love.   

President  
Jana Uslan 

 Israel declared Independence on 20 April 1948; Ireland, already partly 

independent, became a republic on 18 April 1949. Sadly, both nations have known 

much discord and violence since. Yet, amid the rights and wrongs, and the 

complexities, there is a spirit of hope. It is heartening to note that in the tapestry 

of human life, we all share far more similarities than differences. 

 I believe that the earliest spirit of Ireland in her Celtic core,  with twinkling 

eyes, generous welcome, and intoxicating melodies remind me indeed, the Jewish 

people may just be, a wee bit Irish at heart just as the Irish are a bissel Yidden as 

well. 
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 This year I was blessed with two new additions in my life: My baby girl, Jordyn, a sister to 

Joel who was born during the summer, and a wonderful, new educational partnership between 

Mosaic Law (MLC) and Congregation Beth Shalom (CBS).  

Both congregations have brought their religious schools together to create a new religious 

school called Kehillah. Kehillah means òcommunityó and this partnership will increase our current 

class sizes and offer a more robust curriculum to our students and families.  

MLC and CBS rabbinic leaders came together in a vision of a united community which will work towards 

enriching the Jewish education of our children. It is a great opportunity to keep an important mitzvah of Veõahavta 

Lõreacha Kamocha - you shall love the other as you love yourself. Consequently, our students will be open to new 

approaches for Judaism and practices with a mutual goal of preparing the students to be menches (good Jewish young 

adults) and stellar Bar Mitzvah service leaders. 

Both congregations came to an agreement about Kehillah management, facilitation, and budget. I will be the 

director of Kehillah while CBS and MLC will share facilities: Sundays from 9am to 12:30pm Religious School will be 

held at MLC; Wednesdays from 4:30pm to 6:30pm at CBS. The budget will be determined by both MLCõs and CBSõs 

executive committees. The teaching staff will be comprised of members from both congregations, and they will teach 

Judaic subjects such as Bible stories, Hebrew language, prayers, Israel and Halacha (Jewish law). 

I am very eager and excited to start this new journey of leading the educational partnership of our Kehillah 

Religious School, blending our programs together and am looking forward to meeting all the families and working with 

them and their children.  

On behalf of Jordyn, Joel, my husband, Josh, and myself, I wish you and your family a wonderful Shana Tovah.   

Kehillah  
Irit Winston  

Director  

 

 Announcing the 2017-2018 Beth Shalom 

Temple Youth (BSTY) Board members! 

Congratulations to our wonderful teens. 

President: Anna Cohen   

VP: Leah Ezekiel   

Fundraising VP: Mark Kagan  

Communications VP: Catherine Orange  

Social Action VP: Maya Howard  

Programming VP: Ariana Zwern  

Religious VP: Nicole Lawrence  

BSTY 
Keren Schatz & Alex Taylor  

Advisors  

BSTY members at Camp Newman 



Congregations Beth Shalom & Mosaic Law  

to Begin Educational Partnership  
 

By Rabbis Nancy Wechsler and Reuven Taff 
 

 The Beth Shalom and Mosaic Law Communities are 

proud to announce the initiation of an Educational Partnership 

of their two religious schools. The new name of the pre-K 

through seventh grade educational program is called 

òKehillah.ó The name which comes from the Hebrew word 

òKahaló which means òcommunity,ó will begin this coming Fall. 

  The arrangement to combine religious schools was the 

idea of both rabbis who wanted to address ways to allow the 

children from both congregations to be able to have 

opportunities to study the Jewish heritage together. For this 

first year, classes will be held on Wednesdays at Beth Shalom 

and on Sunday mornings at Mosaic Law.  

  Under the direction of Kehillahõs Educational Director, 

Irit Winston, the class sizes will be larger and teachers from 

both congregations will serve on the Kehillah faculty. The 

Education Committee of this new endeavor is inclusive of 

members of both congregations.   

 Rabbi Wechsler and Rabbi Taff both affirm that the two 

congregations already have a partnership for eighth through 

twelfth grade students called òMidrasha." The Kehillah program 

is a natural feeder and extension to the high school 

program. For families with children who do not belong to any 

synagogue or congregation in the Sacramento area, there are 

spaces available in the Kehillah Religious School. For further 

information feel free to contact Irit Winston  at 

kehillahrs@gmail.com 

 

Login to our website at https://cbshalom.org/  

 Many of you are aware that the CBS website has just gone through a major update.  

It is now built on a platform that is much more mobile friendly.  What that means is that 

windows resize for your device screen size and orientation.  It is much easier to use now 

from smaller devices like phones and tablets.   

 When you visit the website, youõll see a LOGIN link that provides you access to the member directory, 

allowing you to find contact information for other current members. 

 Also available is your own personal information that we have on file for you, such as: 

¶ Your current financial obligations (dues, religious school fees, other pledges).  You donõt have to wait for a 
statement to arrive to get this information. 

¶ The relationships that we have on file for you, including immediate family members, other relationships, and 

yahrzeits of deceased family. 

¶ Your membership type and status. 

 Is this information safe you might ask?  Note that our website is on a secure https link.  That means that 

communication with it is encrypted by your browser.  Other than synagogue staff and some board members, your 

personal information is available only to you.  We only allow members in good standing to have a login that allows 

access to the member directory and we have chosen to only put adult members in the directory.  Your minor children 

should not appear there.  

 I encourage you to use these additional features of our website.  If you donõt have a login or forgot your login 

name or password, please contact the office. 

Finance 
Joel Birch  

       VP  Finance 
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Jana Uslan, President of CBS, and Dan Ott, President 

of MLC, with the signed agreement for Kehillah 

Religious School. 

mailto:kehillahrs@gmail.com
https://cbshalom.org/


 

Mark your calendars for the  
5778 High Holy Days 

 
Saturday, Sept. 16   Selichot   7:00 pm Dairy Potluck Dinner & Program 
 
Wednesday, Sept. 20  Erev Rosh Hashanah   

     6:30 pm Family Service (through age 11) 
     8:00 pm Adult Service & Teen Program 
 

Thursday, Sept. 21  Rosh Hashanah ñ1
st

 day  

     10:00 am Adult Service/Teen Program 
       Children's Program 
     Lunch provided following services. 
     5:00 pm Tashlich Service  
 

Friday, Sept. 22   Rosh Hashanah ñ2
nd

 day  
            10:30 am No-fee community service  
                  Albert Einstein Residence Center  
     1935 Wright St., Sacramento  
 
Friday, Sept. 29   Kol Nidre  

     6:30 pm Family Service (through age 11) 
     8:00 pm Adult Service/Teen Program 
 

Saturday, Sept. 30  Yom Kippur  

     10:00 am Adult Service (12 & up) 
       Teen/Children's Programs 
     1:00 pm Afternoon Programs     
      4:00 pm Afternoon Service 
     5:00 pm Yizkor Service 
     6:00 pm Neôila Service 

     Break the Fast follows at the close of day. 
 
Wednesday, Oct. 4   Erev Sukkot   

            5:30 pm Dairy potluck dinner in the Sukkah 
            6:30 pm Sukkot Service  
 
Friday, Oct. 13    Simchat Torah  
              5:30 pm Hearty Oneg  
            6:00 pm Consecration  
      & Welcoming of next yearôs Bônai Mitzvah students 

Donõt  

forget  

your  

HHD 

Pledge! 
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Symone Stephens  

Office Manager  

CBS Desktop   
Marlo Dewing  

Administrator                           

  

  

 

 

 

  

As we say goodbye to summer and look to fall, we are hard at work on High Holy Days, Religious School, and 

calendaring dates and events for the 2017-2018 fiscal year. High Holy Day packets will be mailed to CBS members at 

the end of the month; meanwhile mark your calendars for the Days of Awe to begin with Selichot on Saturday, 

September 16th. Other non-High Holy Day dates to 

reserve and be aware of are: 

 

September  

Sunday 9/10  Food Faire 

Sunday 9/17  First day of Kehillah Religious School 

 

October  

Sunday 10/8  Kehillah fundraiser Rick Recht concert 

Saturday 10/14 Shabbat morning Blessing of the Animals 

Sunday 10/15  Local Hike and Walk with the Rabbi 

 

November  

Saturday 10/4 Life & Legacy cocktail party 

Sunday 11/12  Purimspiel Auditions 

Tuesday 11/14  Purimspiel Auditions 

 

December   

Friday 12/15  Chanukah service & dinner 

12/24-12/31  Family Promise 

 

 The UnJericho Fund, a special fund with a catchy name, is a fund we have at 

Congregation Beth Shalom to pay for unbudgeted large-ticket repairs and improvements for 

the building and grounds. This fund was established about fifteen years ago for this purpose. 

 Approximately three years ago, we received a very generous bequest from a 

member that had passed away. This and other contributions have allowed us to invest in several 

improvements and repairs in the last 18 months. These items included: 

¶ Playground rubber chips 

¶ New kitchen air conditioner 

¶ New sliding sound curtain between the annex and sanctuary, replacing an old plywood wall  

¶ New the social hall lights and ceiling fans 

¶ New flooring in the social hall and hallways 

¶ Emergency heating repairs last winter 

¶ New vanity in the womanõs restroom 

¶ New wall air conditioner and heater in the front office 

 Out next big ticket repair will be replacing the flat roofs located over the kitchen and sanctuary. This new roof 

will likely be installed sometime in 2018. However, this necessary large expense will nearly deplete our UnJericho Fund.  

Yet we have additional needs, including: 

¶ Improving front gate security.  

¶ Replace the steep-pitched composite shingle roofs over the social hall and classrooms, within the next five to ten 

years.  

¶ Replace the playground equipment.  

 We can only complete these expensive projects with generous and consistent contributions from our 

members.  

Operations  
Marty Berbach  
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January 

Sunday 1/28  Tu BõShvat Brunch Seder 

 

February  

Friday 2/16  Life & Legacy dinner 

Sunday 2/18  Mah Jongg 

Saturday 2/24  A Moveable Feast CBS Gala 

Wed. 2/28  Purim Megillah reading and Purimspiel 

 

March  

Saturday 3/31  CBS Community Passover Seder 

 

April  

Tuesday 4/3  Into the Night Seder 

 

May  

Thursday 5/10  Wine & Cheese Congregational Meeting 

Friday 5/18  Confirmation 
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